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DEAN'S MESSAGE

Your dean found this timely thought in the Southern Utah Chapter
newsletter:

"A recent newsletter from the Southern Arizona Chapter quoted Richard
Purvis' answer to the question, 'How can you play so well?' His one
word answer was, 'Practice.'

"[ don't know how most organists keep their skills well-tuned, but I

do know that writers might use some of the same avoidance techniques
as some organists. As a writer, I face the blank screen on the word-
processor and suddenly get the urge to straighten up the desk. Then

I remember that I must change the sprinklers on the front lawn. By
then the telephone rings, and it is time to see if the mailman has
delivered yet.

"Sound familiar? There is a word that could be added to Richard
Purvis' answer: Discipline! My former dean once told me that I
could write as much and as well as any of my colleagues if I would
just sit at the typewriter (the olden days) and not budge until I had
filled the page. A motto in writing states: 'There is no such thing
as good writing--only good re-writing.' Is there a moral there
somewhere for aspiring organists?

"Or, as Publilius Syrus said in the first century B.C., 'Practice is
the best of all instructors.'"
--Submitted by Lella Pomeroy

THE WORLD'S LARGEST ORGAN RECITAL

As you know by now, this year, 1996, is the 100th anniversary of the
establishment of the American Guild of Organists. (It's interesting
that here in Utah we are celebrating our state's 100th birthday, too.)

To commemorate this important event, April 14th has been designated
as Guild Centennial Sunday--the actual centennial date is April 13th.
Each chapter of AGO (355 in all) has been invited to participate in
the largest organ recital in the world. All the recitals will begin

at the same instant--3 p.m. (Western), 4 p.m. (Mountain), 5 p.m.
(Central), and 6 p.m. (Eastern). Each program will start with the
Bach Toccata and Fugue in D minor (BWV 565). (Bach's most famous
mordent will be heard from coast to coast in various pitches, tempos,
and sonorities at the same instant!)

The program will also include the singing of the hymn "When in Our
Music God is Glorified," and music of American composers performed by
several members of our chapter.

We are fortunate to be able to hold our recital in the deJong Concert
Hall at BYU on April 14th at 4:00 p.m. This "Organ Fireside" will
also be co-sponsored by two BYU stakes.

Be sure to make plans for this once-in-a-lifetime event and pass the
word along to others you know who would be interested in attending.
This is open to the public at no charge.



OFFICIAL THEME STATEMENT
FOR THE CENTENNIAL

"The historian Will Durant has said that 'The
Past is the Present rolled out for study; the
Present is the Past rolled up for action.'

"In keeping with Durant's thesis, as the
American Guild of Organists celebrates the
one-hundredth anniversary of its founding, it
is incumbent on us all--individual members,
Chapters, Regions, and the Guild as a whole--
to celebrate our century with past, present,
and future in mind.

--To study our past and be thankful for the
heritage which is ours;

--To celebrate our present and rejoice in
the in the multiplicity and diversity of
our gifts;

--To prepare for our future with all the
vision and energy we can summon.

"During the year preceding the 1996
celebration of our hundred years, we should
reflect on the early purposes of the Guild,
relive its great musical moments and
acknowledge those whose vision provided
leadership in the building of the AGO.

"We need to remind ourselves, as well as many
others, of the place that the AGO holds in the
profession today.

"Finally, a celebration of past and present is
incomplete without a thoughtful consideration
for our future. The long-range plans of the
past have come to fruition. It is time to
renew our vision and purpose by undertaking a
thorough and thoughtful study, projecting the
life of the Guild of the next

century.

"Let us diligently and gratefully remember our
past, as those efforts inform us of the
possibilities for our future."

HISTORY OF THE UTAH VALLEY CHAPTER

To join in the spirit of the centennial, we
thought it would be appropriate to include
brief history of our chapter. Taken from the
1986-1987 Utah AGO Directory, the following
information was compiled by Dr. Douglas E.
Bush:

"In the fall of 1979, a group of organists
gathered at the home of Ephraim and Verena
Hatch in Provo for the purpose of forming a
local chapter of AGO. The chapter was namer
the Utah Valley Chapter, officers were
selected with Gerald Dick as the new Dean and
a petition was then sent to National
Headquarters for official chartering of the
Chapter. The Charter was issued October 9,
1979; it was signed by Roberta Bitgood,
National President of AGO."

Charter members included:

Dr. Parley L. Belnap
Michael C. Bigelow
Heidi Brown

Janice Burton

Dr. Douglas E. Bush
Robin Cardon
Donald Cook

C. Gerald Dick

Gladys Farmer

Verena Hatch

Lillian Heil

J. J. Keeler

Erla Knudson
Lawrence E. Weidmann
Steven Wright

Zara Tonks

For the past sixteen and a half years our
chapter has steadily grown, averaging 40 - 50
members. (Considering all the organists and
potential organists in our unique area, there
could be a lot more who could benefit and
learn from AGO.)

We would like to recognize and thank our
deans for all that they have contributed to
the growth of our chapter.

1979-1980: C. Gerald Dick
1980-1981: Michael C. Bigelow
1981-1982: Donald Cook
1982-1984: Dr. Douglas E. Bush

1984-1986:
1986-1987:

Joan T. Stevens
Dr. Brett Zumsteg

1987-1990: Scott Mills
1990-1992: Thomas K. Hinckley
1992-1994: Carol Dean

1994-present: Lella Pomeroy

FUTURE AGO CONVENTION DATES

New York 1996
Hawaii 1997
Denver 1998
Sacramento 1999
Southern California 2000






